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EVENTS 
Sat 7: Memorial Hall table top sale.  10 am to 3 pm in the 
Memorial Hall - in aid of the redecoration project. 
Wed 11: Rebellion Knoll WI: 7:30pm in the Methodist Hall: 
“Picnic Ideas” - Tideswell School of Cookery 
Sat 14: St Barnabas Summer Party: 2:30pm in the Church 
and Church Grounds 
Tue 17: Historical Society: 8am in the Methodist Hall.  “Going 
Native - Flowers Native, Introduced & Escaped”:Hilary Hutson 
13 July: Festival of Football 11am to 6pm on the MUGA and 
Sports Field.  All welcome. 

MEMORIAL HALL 
Bradwell War Memorial Hall are holding a table top sale from 
10 am to 3 pm on 7th June.  This is a fund raising event to 
cover additional costs for the re-decorating of the hall.  We 
have received tremendous financial assistance for this work 
but there was a shortfall of £1,000 and now the committee is 
trying to raise this by organising several events.  Please come 
along and support our effort.  It is only £1 entrance (children 
free) including a free coffee.  We are serving light refresh-
ments and cakes throughout the day. 

SEND US YOUR NEWS 

The views expressed in this Newsletter are not necessarily 
those of the editorial team.  Please send news by e-mail to: 
earthingsuk@gmail.com or paul@paulandliz.org. Or call Paul 
(623941), Vanessa (623053) or Debbie (621731).  

You can also leave hand written copy at the Post Office. 

NEWBURGH 
Well, what can we tell you?  After more than five years of wait-
ing, several village meetings, a referendum and numerous 
different plans, Newburgh withdrew their latest planning appli-
cation literally hours before the planning meeting at which it 
was to be decided by Peak Park. The reasons for this are not 
known at this time, but will doubtless become clear as time 
goes by. Several people from the village were lined up to 
speak against the proposals and to protest their scale and 
inappropriate nature. We will continue to keep the village in-
formed as we hopefully learn more about the reasons for this 
last minute change of mind and what plans the company now 
have for the future.  

BRADWELL C E (C) INFANT SCHOOL 
On Thursday 12th June we will be celebrating St Barnabas 
Day with a walk around the village (St Barnabas made lots of 
Journeys).  We will stop at six points in the village and sing 
one of our favourite songs (see schedule). You are welcome 
to join us at any stop and accompany us on any part of our 
journey. There will be a warm welcome and refreshments at 
our school afterwards (about 10.40am).  Please join us if you 
can. 
Time  Place   Song 
9:30 am Wortley Court Thank You, Lord 
9:45 am Junior School One More Step 
9:55 am Pre-School  Wheels on the Bus 
10:05 am Park  I Like The Park 
10:20 am Peace Garden Peace is Flowing 
10:30 am St Barnabas Church He’s Got the Whole World 
 
We finish with refreshments at Bradwell Infant School 

ST BARNABAS SUMMER PARTY 
The Summer Party is on Saturday 14th June at 2.30pm in the 
Church and Church grounds. Artist “in residence” is Alan 
Hearsum. There will be Live Music, a Raffle, Tombola, Stalls – 
cakes, jewellery, books, and a bottle tombola, Games, Face 
painting and Crafts and Guess how many balloons in the Mini! 
Delicious Refreshments will be served. Please collect silver 
coins for A Path of Coins (always popular). There will be en-
joyment and fun for everyone and relaxation in the form of 
reflexology, plus a competition for the best flower arrange-
ment. For children, the competition will be for the best 
“Garden on a plate”. 

YOUTH CLUB 
For several years Newburgh Engineering have made one of 
their buildings available to the village for use as a youth club. 
This club, with the help of numerous residents and the police, 
has been of great value in giving the village youngsters some-
where to go and socialise. Unfortunately, Newburgh have now 
asked the club to vacate the premises by the end of June. An 
urgent search for alternative accommodation has begun but if 
none can be found the club will have to close. We thank New-
burgh for their generosity in making their facilities available to 
the youth club without charge since 2007. 

BAKEWELL TRAVEL 

♦ One to one attention from an expert 

♦ First-hand knowledge of destinations 

♦ No more hours of website trawling 

♦ Removes the stress from start to finish 

♦ Find the right holiday at the right price for 

you 

♦ The service doesn’t stop with the booking 

Phone: 01629 813004 

e: alison@bakewelltravel.co.uk 

or jane@bakewelltravel.co.uk 

Ye Olde 

Bowling Green Inn 
Smalldale: Tel 620450 

A warm welcome from all at Ye Olde Bowling Green. 

Real hand-pulled ales and good home made food. 
 
Sun 15 - Father’s Day: Carvery & Dessert only £10.95 
We are showing all World Cup Matches with 
complimentary nibbles at the bar. 
Food Served 12:30 to 2:30 and 6pm to 9pm Tuesday to 

Saturday 
Sunday Carvery served 12:30 to 3pm 
Pizzas to eat in or take away: only £5 and available all 
day every day 
Lovely Sunny Beer Garden - great views of the Peaks 

We have a dog friendly room 
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C I STRONG  

TIMBER SERVICES 
Manufacturers of Superior Timber 

Buildings 

Full Range of products available includ-
ing Large Sheds, Garages, Workshops, 
Stabling and Field Shelters. A full range 
of animal housing available.  All ground 

work undertaken 

Tel: 01298 873098 / Mob: 0771 5254620 

Tideswell Moor, Tideswell, Nr Buxton, 
SK17 8JD 

www.strongtimberservices.co.uk 

PC NOTES 
Planning Application for the Newburgh site:  
On Thursday 15th May,  Mr. Vincent Middleton handed a letter 
to a PDNPA officer withdrawing the Newburgh planning appli-
cation. The application was due to be considered by the 
PDNPA Planning Committee on Friday the 16th May 2014. 
This follows all the hard work over many weeks by the parish 
council and by the village organisation, “Bradwell and the 
Newburgh Development” (BaND), in planning, co-ordinating 
and rehearsing the speeches for the planning committee 
meeting. We now await developments to see how Newburgh 
will proceed. 
Annual Parish Meeting (APM):  
The Annual Parish Meeting took place on Wednesday 21st 
May 2014 in the Methodist Hall, following welcoming refresh-
ments served by your parish councillors. Last year’s success-
ful format was repeated which was designed to be more inter-
active, to engage with village groups and to discuss a broad 
range of issues of village importance. The meeting consisted 
of an overview of parish council activities given by the Chair-
man of the parish council, presentations by a number of vil-
lage groups / organisations, a summary of the Newburgh 
Planning Application, a series of short presentations on a 
number village issues and concluded with a Q&A session with 
representatives from our District councils, the PDNPA, the 
Fire Service & the Police. The one consistent message arising 
from the presentations by village organisations was the need 
for younger people to join in the enjoyment and activities of 
these organisations.  
Approximately 50 residents attended and the meeting con-
cluded at 9:30 p.m. with expressions of thanks and apprecia-
tion from residents. 
Neighbourhood Plan:  
Work associated with producing the Neighbourhood Planning 
(NP) have been reviewed and the project plan has been up-
dated. Another public meeting is planned for 24th June and 
writing of the policies will take place over the summer period 
so that they will be ready for submission to the PDNPA by 
December. All documents so far obtained are being filed to 
provide the required degree of evidence, and consultations 
with village organisations are continuing. A NP is seen as vital 
to help the village contest future development applications not 
deemed to be appropriate. 
Youth Club:  
The Youth Club has been running, free of charges, since 2007 
in the Newburgh Hall (old Antiques Centre) by kind courtesy 
of Newburgh Estates Ltd. Council and Youth Club members 
are very grateful for use of this facility. However, this arrange-
ment has now been terminated, so the Youth Club is now 
looking for new premises in close proximity to the village cen-
tre. If anyone knows of suitable premises, please contact the 
Parish Clerk. 

Car Parking on Soft Water Lane:  
The first element of the promised DDDC grant has now been 
received so that this project is able to proceed. A Planning 
Application for change of use for the site is to be submitted to 
PDNPA. 
Playing Fields & Open Spaces:  
The survey report of council owned trees, commissioned by 
Council, has been received. The report indicates that the vast 
majority of trees are safe and in good condition and only a 
small number will require any attention. This work is being 
planned. The report also suggests that a Tree Management 
Plan should be implemented. It is suggested that trees in the 
village should be reviewed every three years and trees outside 
the village every five years. Once research on this subject is 
completed, a proposal will be presented to Council. 
Clearing the Brook:  
DCC are again inviting applications for ‘Clean-Up’ projects and 
Council has again applied to have the Brook cleaned by the 
Probation Service in advance of the Bradda Dads Duck Race 
during Carnival week. 
Village Signs:  
Council is investigating the possibility of installing some 
‘Welcome to Bradwell’ signs in the grass verges. Once the 
design has been finalised, this will be sent to DCC for approval 
and a licence for installation sought. 
Contacts: PC Chair 623941; Parish Clerk 620329 

THANK YOU 
Barbara Armitt and family would like to say a very big thank 
you to everyone who phoned, sent flowers and plants and sent 
messages of sympathy on the death of my dearest Mum on 
20th February.  Also thank you for the generous donations to 
Bluebell Wood Children’s Hospice.  Thank you, Paul Tanfield 
for being so kind and for the efficient funeral arrangements and 
to the Reverend Ben Oliver for a lovely service and kindness to 
all.  Thanks to Lynne and staff at the Shoulder and to good 
friends and family who are wonderful and who I really appreci-
ate.  Barbara, Jenny, Ryan, Charlotte, Paul and Liam.  

BRADWELL ALLSPORTS 
World Cup Fever arrives in Bradwell 

Football Skills and Mini Matches for Boys and Girls from 4 to 
16 years old.  Qualified Coaches £3 per session. 
Friday 6th, 13th, 20th, 27th of June plus 4th and 11th July 
from 5 - 6pm 
FESTIVAL OF FOOTBALL on Sunday 13th July  11am - 6pm 
Free! Open to Everyone:  Bradwell MUGA and Field 

******** 
100 Club April & May Winners 
Number 61 - Mrs I Eyre 
Number 57 - Mr B Harrison 
Next Draw is on Saturday 21st June In The Shoulder 

 

E. Spencer & Sons 
 

Electrical Contractors 
 

Hallamshire Cottage 
Smithy Hill 
Bradwell 

Hope Valley S33 9JR 
 

ALL DOMESTIC WORK UNDERTAKEN 

 

 

 

 

SHOULDER OF MUTTONSHOULDER OF MUTTONSHOULDER OF MUTTONSHOULDER OF MUTTON    
01433 620427 

 

A warm welcome to everyone 

Fri 27 Jun: Salmon & Strawberries £9.99 
Fri 25 Jul: 6oz Sirloin Steak & Chips £7.99 
 
 
ALL WORLD CUP MATCHES WILL BE SHOWN 

Happy Hours prices during the match 
Lager/Tetley/J Smiths/Stowford Press £2.50/pint 
Plus complimentary food 
 
Stay two nights Sunday - Thursday £65 
theshoulderofmutton@hotmailcom  
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BRADDA  DADS 
 
We would like to thank The Bradwell Cycle Club for their 
kind and generous donation. As a result of such donations 
and everyone’s commitment to supporting our events we 
have been able to offer financial support to The Storybag 
Theatre for their upcoming WW1 production and also to the 
Pre-School.  

TEDDY BEAR CLUB 
Teddy Bear Club continues exactly as be-
fore, every Tuesday and Friday during term 
time from 9.30am until 11.30am. Teddies is 

held in the Methodist Hall opposite the White Hart pub, and we 
welcome all mums, dads, grannies, granddads and carers with 
babies and young children. We are also open to pregnant la-
dies who would like to join us for a cup of tea and a chat before 
their little one comes along. We welcome new people with 
open arms and look forward to seeing you there.  Call Kristin 
on 07814 456519 for more information. 

Rev AT Cowen. The treasurer was Mr Craig, who also acted 
as interpreter. The purpose of the Committee was to oversee 
all aspects of the needs of the new arrivals. We are fortunate 
that the Minute Book of the Committee has survived and 
even more fortunate that Jessie Barber who kept the records 
did so in an immaculate hand, as would be expected of a 
teacher. Jessie was also the aunt of two famous Barbers 
with Bradwell connections: Noel who was a renowned novel-
ist and Anthony who became Chancellor of the Exchequer.  
The Committee identified houses in which the Belgians could 
live and if the property was unfurnished they found furniture. 
A group of Lady Guardians was set up with two or three la-
dies being responsible for greeting each new arrival in Shef-
field, bringing them to their new homes in Bradwell and then 
overseeing the welfare of the families (especially when the 
husbands were fighting in France). Another group of ladies 
set about collecting food around the village with one lady 
taking responsibility for collection in each designated area.  
To Be Continued����... 

BRADWELL’S BELGIAN REFUGEES 
In the First World War 

The assassination of Archduke Franz Ferdinand and his wife 
Sophie in Sarajevo on 28th June 1914 is now a well known 
contributory cause of the First World War that was declared a 
month later. The name of the assassin, Gavrilo Princip, is 
equally well known. It is perhaps not so well appreciated that 
the weapon used by Princip was a FN Model 1910 semi-
automatic pistol designed by John Browning and manufactured 
by the company of Fabrique Nationale (FN) of Herstal near 
Liege in Belgium. On 28th July German forces swept into Bel-
gium in an attempt to outflank the French Army. An immediate 
target for the invading army was the city of Liege and of course 
the armament manufacturing factory of FN at Herstal. Liege 
had fallen by 7th August and its citizens prepared to wait out 
the war they believed would be over by Christmas. It soon be-
came clear that this was a vain hope, so thoughts turned to 
fleeing across the Dutch border and then as far away from the 
front as possible. One group that took that route was M. 
Fontaine and his wife and three daughters. M. Fontaine had 
every reason to leave Belgium because his post had been that 
of Chef de Bureau at FN at Herstal. Indeed one of the first Ger-
man shells fired at the Citadel of Liege burst through the win-
dow of M. Fontaine’s office (he was thankfully elsewhere). For 
10 days the family hid in cellars but then decided to flee. Es-
caping at midnight they crossed the country passing the town 
of Vise, that was in ruins, and arrived at the Dutch frontier after 
giving a considerable bribe to the German sentinel for allowing 
them to proceed. Eventually they reached Maastricht and ar-
rived in England by way of the port of Flushing. Nor were the 
Fontaines the only ones to take flight in late 1914 and 1915. 
No fewer than a quarter of a million of their fellow countrymen 
escaped to England. On arrival in England the Fontaines made 
their way to Sheffield and from there they came to Bradwell in 
late 1914. About 15 - 20 Belgians came to live in Bradwell in 
the First World War and for many of them their stay was much 
more prolonged than that of the Fontaines (the last mention of 
a Belgian in Bradwell was in 1917). 
Even before the arrival of the first Belgian refugees Bradwell 
had formed a Belgian Relief Committee chaired by the vicar, 

REBELLION KNOLL WI 
Short of ideas for a summer picnic?  Looking for innovative 
ideas to boost the basic sandwich?  Then come along to this 
month’s meeting because Tideswell School of Cookery will 
be tempting us with some new ideas. 
Last month was our Resolutions meeting and we voted to 
adopt the resolution to encourage friends and family to con-
sider signing on to the NHS organ donation register.  So 
many different organs of the body can be used to help oth-
ers, from the fairly obvious heart to the less well known ten-
dons, and even your skin can be a life saver.  At present in 
the UK we use the opt in system -  you need to positively 
sign on to the register.  In 2015 Wales will be moving to the 
opt out system and it will be assumed that you will be on the 
register unless you positively deregister.  25% of us are on 
the register, although 65% of us would be prepared to do-
nate if asked.  However, two thirds of families would say ‘no’ 
if they weren’t aware of the deceased wishes.  So, if you 
wish to donate organs do register your wish and tell your 
family. 
We hope you enjoyed the winter tubs this year, we will be 
replanting them in their summer attire soon, and work has 
already started on the Town Bottom garden. 

 MISTER  CARPET 
 (John and Steve) 

 
 Visit our Showroom at 428 Ecclesall Road, Sheffield 

and 
 By Appointment on Aston Industrial Estate, Hope 

 

Samples of carpets and vinyl brought to your home with no 
obligation. 

 
Expert Fitting, Personal Service, 

Free estimates, 
Own carpets fitted and refitted 

 

No Job Too Small 
        Tel: 0114 268 1733 
01433 623700 / 623800 

Mob: 07711 753018 / 07803 273172 
E-mail: johnmistercarpet@btconnect.com 

Website: www.mistercarpet.org 

 

MOVING HOME? 

NEED TO PACK? 

Get your cartons and packaging from 

 

BRADWELL 

PACKAGING 

TELEPHONE: 01433 620590 

Bradwell Packaging Services Ltd. 

Stretfield Mill, Bradwell 

Hope Valley, Derbyshire S33 9JT 



Page 4 Bradwell News 

WOODHOUSE PLUMBING, TILING &  

PROPERTY MAINTENANCE For a fast and reliable service 
24 hours a day 

Contact Jonathon on 
0796 702 0604 or 

01433 621350 
 

NO JOB IS TOO BIG OR TOO SMALL 

 The White Hart The White Hart The White Hart The White Hart     
Tel: 01433 620444Tel: 01433 620444Tel: 01433 620444Tel: 01433 620444    

A Beautiful, Traditional 17th Century Inn 

Excellent range of wines/spirits+4 Cask Ales 

 

Sat 7 June: “Domino Debut” - 60’s to 
90’s music 

Sat 12 July: “The PITZ” 

 

Watch the World Cup in full HD 

 

The popular QUIZ every Wednesday 

White Hart Garage 

Towngate, Bradwell 
 

We undertake servicing and general 
repairs to all makes of cars. 
MOT appointments arranged. 

A large selection of spare parts in stock 
- oil filters, tyres, bulbs, batteries etc. 

 

A fast and friendly service at 
competitive prices 

 

Call Bryan or Sally on 620582 

 

 

 

 

High quality Dutch Flowers & Plants 

Gifts & Home Accessories 

Cards & Gift Wrap 

Balloons 

Coffee Shop 

01433 621133 

Bradwell, Hope Valley, Derbyshire, S33 9JL 

mimosaflowers@btconnect.com 

Weddings  .  Funerals  .  Occasions 

 

MRS STELLA MAUREEN KING 
Stella King died in Dinan General Hospital, 
Brittany on 26th March aged 82 years.  Born in 
Bradwell, the only daughter of Robert and Mar-
garet Johnson she was educated at the 
Church School and then at New Mills Grammar 
School. She spent all her working life at the 
office of the Inspector of Taxes in Sheffield 
before retiring at the age of 60 years.  Stella 

married Clifford King and they lived at Crosspool until retire-
ment, when they moved to Normandy to be near their daugh-
ter.  She leaves her husband Clifford, daughter Diane, grand-
children Natacha and Jeremy and brother Robbie.  Cremation 
was in St. Malo on 31st March followed by a service of 
thanksgiving and burial of ashes at St Barnabas Church on 
12th April. 

******************** 
MR ALBERT ERNEST HOARE 

Albert Hoare died at home on 29th April aged 86 years.  Born 
in Bradwell, the eldest son of Redvers and Sarah Hoare he 
attended the Council School before training as a stone mason 
and working on marble memorials at Blakeley (Hope) Limited.  
He later worked at Laportes in Eyam and finally Sissons in 
Calver.  As a young child he was knocked down by a car 
which resulted in him losing an ear.  He did his National Ser-
vice in the Royal Air Force.  He married Mildred Hancock and 
they lived in Tideswell.  He leaves his wife Mildred, son Clif-
ford, granddaughters Sarah and Joanne, two great-
grandchildren and sister Lilian.  His sisters Kathleen and Irene 
and brother John pre-deceased him.  Cremation was at Hut-
cliffe Wood on 9th May. 

special thanks to the district nurses and carers for their 
kindness and the loving care shown to Vernon over the past 
years during his long illness. We also thank Rev. Josephine 
Barnes of St Barnabas Church for her words of comfort, and 
Mr Paul Tanfield of J.E. Noutch funeral directors for his ex-
cellent service and kindness shown in our time of need. 

THE BAKEHOUSE 
Yes we have finally decided that our little shop is to be 
called "The Bakehouse"! Apparently, the building behind the 
former bakery was also called the Bakehouse many moons 
ago, so we hope you'll agree that this is a fitting name! 
Whilst renovating the shop we have heard lots of stories 
about the building and it's many uses, such as bread and 
other delights being delivered by bicycle around the village, 
and that it was also once an electrical store. So if you know 
any of the history of the building we would love to hear it.  
It's been a very busy few months, but we are almost there. 
We have a target opening date in the first or second week 
of June, and will make it as soon as we can. We haven't 
quite made our minds up about opening times/days just yet 
but it's likely to be from 8.30am Monday- Friday. We may 
open on Saturday mornings during the summer months.   
We are still finalising our menu, but you can look forward to 
a large range of lovely salads to include Moroccan spiced 
couscous, bulgar wheat with sundried tomato and feta, 
home made coleslaw and juicy prawns! There will also be 
gorgeous home made pastries, baked in house daily, a 
range of home roasted meats and endless choices of deli-
cious desserts. Come and try our sticky ginger and lime 
cake or our pumpkin seed and cranberry flapjack, simply 
yummy!   
On a final note we would like to thank the many members of 
the village who have been so supportive to us over the last 
few months. Your encouragement and reassurance has 
been very much appreciated! Thanks Sarah and Tony 

 1st June 8th June 15th June 22nd June 

ST BARNABAS 1000 Morning Prayer 1100 United Patronal 0915 Eucharist 0915 Eucharist 

JUNE 
SERVICES 

    

29th June 

1000 United and Edale 

 

THANKS 

The family of the late Vernon Critchlow wish to thank relatives, 
friends and neighbours for their messages of comfort, flowers 
and donations to P.S.P. Association and Eyam Surgery.  Also, 


